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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 7th December 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), John Patton (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Sam Howlett (CWA), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Fred McCrea (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass)

Apologies

Boris Pinto (Murley), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Robert Coyle (Strabane), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass)

AH thanked PG and JM for providing food and drink after AGM and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Alan Fernie confirmed as adjudicator for Fivemiletown.
John Doyle confirmed for Solo & Ensemble competition – travel is booked.

Child Protection Course organised. Course ran on 9th November – 15 people attended.

Various communications regarding Festival of Brass

Amanda McGinley emailed to request information on any funding schemes which could assist with instrument purchase. Arts Council “Take it Away” scheme was mentioned. This is basically an interest-free loan.

Notification from Laganvale Band that their secretary is now Michele Brittain.
Treasurer’s Report

SK advised that the balance in the account was £4,374.20.
Hotel & Air fares for Cory Band are now paid. He noted that there is still ticket money outstanding for the Cory concert. 
Festival of Brass contest financials so far:

Income

Entry Fees £880

Admission £485

Programmes £61

Tea/Coffee £49
Expenditure
Flowers for Adjudicator £26
Lunch £31

Prize Fund £1200

Adjudicator £400

SK noted increased entries but decreased door takings. A better indication of contest financials should be available at next meeting.

Child Protection / AccessNI
Child Protection Training ran on 9th November. AH noted that it was a very worthwhile course, an eye-opener as to what can go wrong.
Festival of Brass 2013

AH noted the Festival was a hugely successful event. Contest ran very smoothly. All who attended were blown away by the Cory Concert.
He thanked AD, PK and DL for their extensive efforts behind the scenes.
AD mentioned a number of points:

· Staging. An issue was raised regarding the size of the stage. Queen’s University invested a lot of money to organise stage extensions at short notice.

· Hotel. BBL paid upfront. We were notified of a lack of capacity the day before the event, 6 rooms lost. There were no other rooms in Belfast due to “Britain’s Got Talent”. However, the Cory Band were very accommodating and agreed to 3-to-a-room in some cases.

· Warm-up/Changing Facilities Double-Booked. This was identified a week before the contest during final checks. Physics Lecture Theatre and Mandela Hall identified at short notice.

· A coach-load of children arrived from Omagh and Enniskillen for the concert on Saturday night. Some of the children were back in Belfast on the Sunday morning – very commendable. 

· Massed Band was a very worthwhile experience.

· Owen Farr recital was tremendous – triple tonguing and rotating his horn at the same time needed to be seen to be believed.

· The BBL has possibly made a loss of approx. £2000 however this was well worth it for the experience that was gained by all who took part. 

Solo & Ensemble Competition
AH noted that the closing date for entries was rapidly approaching. Entries received from 4 bands so far. Closing date must be adhered to.
Fivemiletown
Alan Fernie confirmed. Executive to secure the services of an entertainment adjudicator.
AD mentioned the possibility of an event on the Friday evening featuring bands from the local area. He also noted that it might be foolish to commit if no finance is in place as there would be extra expenses for adjudicators and the executive would have to travel down once again, Saturday is already a 12 hour day.

DL suggested approaching Dungannon Council for funding. He will ring them to get details.

SBBA/EBBA Youth Band Contest 2014
1st Old Boys Youth Band are investigating accommodation and travel. They need to have adequate adult cover in place. A decision will be made soon as to whether the trip will be feasible.
Band of the Year
Fivemiletown 2014 will be the first contest to be taken into account for the Band of the Year awards in 2015.
Spring Festival
Awaiting confirmation from John Berryman with regards his availability to adjudicate.

Any Other Business
With regards to FMT and Spring Festival contests, PK queried the contest start times, generally these are very early, particularly for those bands with long distances to travel and for the executive. He suggested starting the events a little later. It was noted that not a lot could be done due to circumstances with venues but that FMT would be judged at next meeting, once entries are known.
KT mentioned the distance which some bands had to travel to some contests. AD responded that it would be expensive for the events to be held anywhere else. The setup and venues are good and it can’t all be about Belfast.

PE commented that Dynamic Brass have been overwhelmed by the support and welcome offered to them and commended the communications received regarding events. She noted that the BBL shouldn’t put themselves down and added that the band had been delighted with the recording they received of their Festival of Brass performance.

DJ queried adjudicator remits & criteria and whether these were notified to bands. PK responded that bands are notified ahead of each entertainment contest. Entertainment Adjudicators are instructed to disregard musical aspects unless it affects the enjoyment of a performance. Likewise, music adjudicators are instructed to disregard entertainment aspects.

BC recommended that the BBL write to Michael Alcorn to thank Queen’s University for their extensive support of the Festival of Brass.
JM mentioned that it was nice to see AH in the chair. Also, good to have AD as “wingman”.

With regards to Festival of Brass, AD mentioned that Craig Connolly supplied the drum kit on the day. He also sourced extra equipment for the Cory Band and allowed the youth bands to use his kit on the Sunday also. A huge thanks to Craig.

On a similar note, he added that there may be an issue with using Laganvale’s kit at future contests as Craig is taking a break from banding and Andy McQuiggan is working abroad. DJ will check the situation with Laganvale.

AD also thanked DL for entertaining the Cory Band and treating them to dinner.

Next meeting and AGM will take place on 4th January at 3pm.
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